EDGBARROW TRAMPOLINE CLUB MAY NEWSLETTER 2014

Dear Club Member,

Sat/Sun April 26th/27th - BG Spring Series event - Bath University

Sunday May 4th - 'First 100' Competition

Sat/Sun May 10th/11th - BG Spring Series - Coventry

Friday May 16th - Last day to sign for Half term training Sat-Sun May 24th-June 1st - **SIGNED TRAINING** - Half term

Sunday May 25th - U15 Squad - 10.00-12.15pm - 'A' & 'B' Squad

Sunday June 1st - Regional Novice/Synchro event Alton/Welsh Squad – Comp trials

Sat/Sun June 14th/15th - BG Spring Series event - Northumbria

MEGA-CONGRATULATIONS to Caitlin who took a great 12th place in the European Youth Championships in DMT and a bronze team medal for GB last month. We are all very proud of your achievement Caitlin. **Congratulations** too to Kylie on achieving her first European medal success as a DMT Coach.

 $\textbf{CONGRATULATIONS} \text{ to everyone who took part in the second Spring Series event in Bath last weekend. The following achieved the qualification requirements for the National Championships - NDP7 - Tayla 2^{nd}, Sophie 4^{th}, Erin 5^{th}.$

NDP 8 - Freddie 4^{th} , Kate 1^{st} , Ella Mae 2^{nd} , Georgia 1^{st} , Fiona 2^{nd} , Rhianna 1^{st} , Ross 2^{nd} . Elite – Victoria 3^{rd} . WELL DONE too to our competitors who medalled - Poppy 1^{st} , Tom H 2^{nd} , Tom L 2^{nd} , Kameron 3^{rd} . Synchro – Kate/Caitlin 1^{st} , Q Fiona/Victoria 1^{st} , Kameron/Ross 1^{st} , Q Charlotte/Amy 1^{st} . DMT – Q Sam 3^{rd} .

'FIRST 100'COMPETITION – May 4th – Good luck to everyone competing. See attached timetable and competition order. **REGIONAL COMPETITION – June 1st –** Good luck to everyone competing in Alton at the Regional Novice and Synchro competition.

WELSH COMPETITION TRIALS – Good luck to everyone competing in the Welsh trials for Welsh selection to the 2014 teams for the Prague Friendship Cup, Home Nations International and Dave Ward-Hunt International.

EDGBARROW LOTTERY – The April draw took place on 12th April. The winning number was 63 owned by John Thompson and second place number 76 owned by Frances Stevens. Our lucky pair win £50 and £25 respectively. This is the last month in this six month cycle of the lottery. Alex set up the Edgbarrow club lottery 2 years ago since which time we have run three six month cycles. £1250 has been paid out in prizes and we have raised a fantastic £823 for club funds. Thank you to everyone who has bought tickets and **thank you** to Alison (Charlotte T's Mum) who has offered to help Alex with the next lottery cycle and a **mega-thank you** to Alex for all of your efforts in running the Lottery.

SIGNED TRAINING FOR MAY HALF TERM – Saturday May 24th to Sunday June 1st. The lists will be posted on the board shortly. Please sign by Friday 16th May if you wish to train over the half term break. If you don't sign you will be unable to train. **SAINSBURY VOUCHERS** –We are collecting these again. Please put your vouchers into Carol Hardman's blue post box in reception. Thank you.

WELSH FRIENDLY COMPETITION – We have been invited to a friendly team competition in Wales on June 29th (note change of date) for all Club members. Please note that this competition now includes novice levels - It would be a good event for anyone who hasn't competed in the Spring Series to do as well as all other club members and we would like higher level competitors to attend too as this is a team event. There are three categories – Closed 1 (Club H/I level), Closed 2 (Regional G, F and E) and OPEN – Regional D and above. The funds raised go to support the Welsh Squad and we have several squad members at Edgbarrow. We are just awaiting confirmation of the compulsory routines and will shortly disseminate full information.

HELP REQUIRED – Amanda has recently taken a sabbatical from teaching to focus on her trampolining career. As part of Amanda's World Class programme she has to use a net book for recording work undertaken. Previously Amanda used the it equipment at her place of work but can no longer do this. Does anyone please either have a net book to sell or loan to Amanda so that she can undertake this essential recording work? Thank you for your generosity.

UNDER 15 SQUAD SESSION – The next Under 15 Squad session is for the 'A' and 'B' squad on May 25th. You will all be contacted by Hannah L nearer the time.

NEW TRAMPOLINES - We have recently bought two new Ultimate trampolines in order that our elite level trampolinists have the opportunity to train on the equipment they will compete on at the Spring Series and international events (Ultimates are a new competition provision for 2014). Although essential these have come at a cost of £14.000.00 to club so please support all fund raising initiatives to help pay for them and we hope many more of you enter the next Lottery cycle at only a £2.00 per month. **GOOD LUCK** to everyone competing in the Coventry Spring Series event on May $10^{th}/11^{th}$.

GET FIT SOON to Aoife and Michael B who both have injuries keeping them from training.

Sue and the Coaches